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INFORMAÇÃO PÚBLICA – PUBLIC INFORMATION 

October 20, 2022 

142/2022-PRE 

CIRCULAR LETTER 

Listed B3 Participants   

Re.: Special Trading Procedures  

CVM Resolution 135, published by the Securities and Exchange Commission of 

Brazil (CVM) on June 10, 2022, came into effect on September 1, 2022, revoking 

CVM Instruction 168, dated December 23, 1991, which addressed transactions 

subject to special procedures on Stock Exchanges and established that the 

exchange’s trading rules must deal with the adoption of special trading 

procedures for securities (art. 120, IV), including transactions executed by 

controlling shareholders (art. 122). 

B3’s normative documents will be adjusted in line with the provisions of CVM 

Resolution 135 within the timeframe foreseen in the regulation. Until the adjusted 

normative documents come into effect, B3 will continue to follow the provisions 

of CVM Instruction 168 regarding special procedures, including in relation to the 

transfer of share control. 

Further information can be obtained from the Electronic Trading Department by 

telephone on +55 11 2565-5022 or by email at negociacao@b3.com.br. 
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